
[image: image1.jpg]THE
PORTLAND
FOUNDATION




[image: image10.png]


NCGLNAC Newsletter

The National Center for Great Lakes

Native American Culture, Inc.
Volume 5, Number 1                                                                                  February 2005                                                                                  Fourteenth Issue
[image: image11.png]














Master Site Plan Underway
  NCGLNAC moved a step closer to the develop-ment and construction of our future Culture Center with the site survey and inventory analysis of existing features of the site made in December by Miami of Indiana landscape designer, Scott Shoemaker from Minneapolis, MN.  The site survey and master site plan were made possible by a grant from The Portland Foundation.

  The Jay County Fair Board has generously donated to NCGLNAC over 30 acres of land adjacent to the Jay County Fairgrounds for the future Great Lakes Native American Culture Center.  The plan will encompass and maximize the site’s varied natural beauty in its mature and second growth woodlands, pond and wetlands.

  Participating in the site visits and inventory were Scott Shoemaker, Scott’s father Gary Shoemaker, Dr. Donald Cochran of the Archaeological Resources Management Service of the Department of Anthropology, Ball State University, Don’s son and fellow archaeologist Blake Cochran from New York,  and Jerry and Kay Neumayr.

  The site design that Scott Shoemaker is completing includes determining the best location and orientation for the building, outdoor learning areas, gathering areas, native garden area and reconstructed early 1800’s Native American village.  The plan will also determine parking configuration, major site ingress and egress, vehicular and pedestrian traffic routes including handicap accessible trails, and general landscape treatment. 

  Scott Shoemaker holds a bachelor’s degree from Ball State University in Landscape Architecture and a Master’s degree in Landscape Architecture from the University of Minnesota, with a minor in Native American Studies. He is currently seeking his Doctorate from the University of Minnesota in Native American Studies.  He has extensive experience in the design of Native American facilities with the Navajo, Omaha Winnebago, the Gila River Indian Community, the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwa, Sault St. Marie Chippewa and the Sisseton Wapeton Oyate.  

  Additionally, Scott is an artist that is nationally known for his outstanding Miami ribbon work which is exhibited in several museums.  Scott taught Miami ribbon work at the Spring 2003 Arts and Crafts Workshops held in cooperation with the Indiana Historical Society in Indianapolis.
  NCGLNAC is very pleased to be working with Scott on its Master Site Plan.
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Ice and More Ice 
  Much of central Indiana and Ohio reeled under as much as 1 ¾ inches of ice January 5 and 6.  Trees, electrical lines and even electrical transmission poles snapped under the weight of the ice.  Damage was most severe in the east central part of Indiana and west central part of Ohio.  Jay, Randolph, Henry and Delaware Counties in Indiana and Mercer, Darke, Auglaize and Shelby Counties in Ohio were particularly hard-hit.  Many in those areas were without electrical power for up to 6 days after the storm.  In Indiana alone, over 180,000 homes and businesses were without power.
  Despite the damage in Portland, the trees in our future site north of the Jay County Fairgrounds did not suffer major damage.  The ice was followed by snow and then rain which caused considerable flooding in Portland.  And winter has just begun.
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Spring 2005 Workshops
  Please mark your calendars for the NCGLNAC /Indiana Historical Society (IHS) Spring Workshops held in cooperation with the Indiana Historical Society at the Indiana History Center in Indianapolis March 5 and 6, 2005.  This event will be the second time NCGLNAC has worked with the Indiana Historical Society in presenting a weekend traditional arts and crafts workshop at IHS’s beautiful facility.  The theme for the workshops and the Indiana Historical Society’s entire year of programming will be “Creative Spirit.”  We think an exciting line-up of classes await participants.

  Classes include the following:  
Robin McBride Scott, Cherokee descent from New Castle, will be teaching how to bead around a small bottle using the peyote stitch.  The bottle can be used to hold essential oils.  Dani Tippmann, Miami of Indiana from Columbia City, will teach her students to make a cell phone or glasses case from traditional corn husks.  Craig White, from Thorntown, will teach his students to make a pin or pair of earrings, carved from bone.  The subject of the lecture class is “Searching Your Native American Ancestry.”  Dr. Elizabeth Glenn, Professor Emeritus of Anthropology, Ball State University will begin this class by focusing on tribal movements and ethno history of the area’s tribes.  Rebecca Hartleroad, Cherokee descent from Auburn, will then focus on research methods that have been successful in her extensive genealogical experience.   

  Robin McBride Scott will present a lecture Saturday evening immediately following the dinner.  Her subject explores the questions of the validity of art by Native artists who have adopted Euro-American artistic traditions, and/or have created new ways of using traditional art forms and is titled: “The Old and the New:  Is It Traditional?  Contemporary? Or a Different Form of the Same Message?”  The lecture is free and open to the public.  The optional dinner is $14 per person, including tax and gratuities.

  Complete information on the Spring 2005 workshop is included in this newsletter on pages 5, 6 and 7.  A limited number of scholarships for Native Americans are available.  Contact Linda Andrews, NCGLNAC Board Vice Chair at 765-474-1045 or linda.andrews@ncglnac.com. for an application.  The deadline for registrations, motel reservations, and scholarships applications is February 18, 2005.  For more information contact Workshop Chair Kay Neumayr at 765-572-2574 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.
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Douglas Blue Feather Concert
  NCGLNAC is working out the details for presenting a Douglas Blue Feather concert in Portland on the evening of Thursday, August 11, which is during the Summer 2005 Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops.  The beautiful concert hall in The Arts Place will be the venue.  

  Douglas Blue Feather is a two-time Native American Music Award winner.  He has released several recordings from Spirit Hawk Records, including the very popular “Arrival,”   “Ride the Lightening,” and “Star Nations.”  All of these recordings include several songs written by Blue Feather.  We are looking forward to sharing Douglas Blue Feather’s beautiful Native American Flute music with workshop participants and the Portland community.
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Summer 2005 Workshops

  NCGLNAC Summer 2005 Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops will be held August 7 – 12 at the Freeman Scouting Facility near Portland.  This is the same location as the 2004 workshops.  The setting was perfect and we look forward to another great week.  Classes planned to date are the making a dugout canoe, taught by Jerry Cochrane, Choctaw; wampum bead work taught by Robin McBride Scott, Cherokee descent; advanced silverwork taught by John Teegarden; porcupine quillwork taught by Boni Nelson; women’s dance shawls taught by Malea Powell, mixed blood Indiana Miami; appliqué on women’s dance shawls taught by Kim Lee; pre-contact antler tools taught by Dr. Don Cochran.  Other class possibilities include Miami bead work, Miami cradleboards, pre-contact coiled pottery, and stone carving. 

  As in past workshops, the cost of each class will be $70 for NCGLNAC members and $75 for non-members.  The exception will be the dugout canoe class which will take the entire week at a cost of $140 for members and $150 for non-members.  An additional materials fee will be due to each tradition bearer at the beginning of class to cover the cost of class materials.
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Lodge at Freeman Scouting Facility

NCGLNAC Upcoming Events
  March 5 and 6 – NCGLNAC Spring Arts and Crafts Workshops in cooperation with the Indiana Historical Society, Indianapolis.  See article in this newsletter.  Pre-registration is required.
  June 25 – NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations, Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  Native American drums, singers and dancers all day.  
  August 7 – 12 – NCGLNAC Summer Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops at the Freeman Scouting Facility, Portland.  Contact Kay Neumayr at 765-572-2574 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com for more information.

  August 11 – Native American Music Award Winner Douglas Blue Feather in concert at The Arts Place, Portland.  

  September 1 – October 8 – Landmark exhibit of the art of NCGLNAC tradition bearers over the past 10 years at The Arts Place, Portland.  For more information contact Boni Nelson at 574-225-9430 or boni.nelson@ncglnac.com.
  October 1 and 2 – Jay Heritage Festival at the Jay County Historical Society in Portland.  Contact Sara Wagar at sara.wagar@ncglnac.com for more information.  
  November 5 and 6 – NCGLNAC Fall Gathering of members and friends at the Jay County Fairgrounds.  Pre-registration is required. 

National Native American Youth Initiative

  NCGLNAC member and tradition bearer Eugene Brown sent to us the following:
  The Association of American Indian Physicians (AAIP) is now accepting applications for the 8th annual National Native American Youth Initiative (NNAYI) which will be held June 18 – 26, 2005, in Washington, DC.  More than 60 Native American high school students ages 16 – 18 wil be awarded full scholarships to attend this weeklong intensive academic enrichment program held each summer in the nation’s capitol.  

  According to Margaret Knight, NNAYI’s Executive Director, “NNAYI is a tremendous opportunity for Native American high school students interested in pursuing a career in health.  NNAYI curriculum is strategically designed to prepare students for admission to college and professional schools, as well as for careers in health and biomedical research.”

  Application deadline is May 18, 2005.  For more information, contact Russ Tall Chief at the Association of American Indian Physicians at 405-946-7072 or email aaip@aaip.com.  Applications can be downloaded from the AAIP website at http://www.aaip.com/student/nnayi.html. 
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Miami Drum Painted Turtle at 2004 Gathering of Great Lakes Nations

Gathering of Great Lakes Nations
    NCGLNAC will hold its second Gathering of Great Lakes Nations Saturday June 25 at a beautiful circle of trees within the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland.  
  Grand Entry will be at 1 p.m. and again at 6 p.m. for a short evening session.  Participants and spectators will be able to enjoy a full day of Native American drums, singing and dancing.  Vendors will offer a fine array of quality Native American items at their booths.  There will also be some demonstrations of traditional Great Lakes art and crafts.  Contact Kay Neumayr at 765-572-2574 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com for more information. 
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NCGLNAC Art Exhibition
  September 1 through October 8 are the dates for the landmark exhibit of the art of NCGLNAC tradition bearers over the past 10 years, beginning at Minnestrista.  The beautiful gallery space at The Arts Place in Portland will be the venue for this large multi-media exhibit of traditional and contemporary works of art by past and present NCGLNAC tradition bearers.  The exhibition will be the first for Native American artwork in the Portland area.
  NCGLNAC board member and tradition bearer Boni Bent-Nelson is chairing this event.  She has considerable experience in art exhibitions not only as an artist but also as the curator, including exhibitions at Indiana University South Bend and Ancilla College in Plymouth, Indiana.  Boni is in the process of contacting the tradition bearers.  Because some addresses and phone numbers for the past tradition bearers are no longer correct, if you have more current information, please contact Boni at 574-225-9430 or boni.nelson@ncglnac.com.  Also contact Boni for more information on this impressive exhibition.
  NCGLNAC is very pleased to be able to showcase the talents of the artists that have made our arts and crafts workshops and programs possible over the past ten years.  We are grateful to Eric Rogers and Karen Abbott at The Arts Place for providing the exhibit gallery, showcases and all the other materials and expertise required by an exhibit of this size and quality. 
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GREAT LAKES NATIVE AMERICAN

ARTS AND CRAFTS WORKSHOP

AT THE INDIANA HISTORY CENTER

450 West Ohio Street, Indianapolis, Indiana

March 5 and 6, 2005

Co-Sponsors:

National Center for

Great Lakes Native American Culture

Indiana Historical Society

The National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture (NCGLNAC) and the Indiana Historical Society (IHS) will host a spring 2005 workshop at the Indiana History Center, home of the Indiana Historical Society, in downtown Indianapolis.  Workshop participants will explore the arts, crafts, and history of Great Lakes Native Americans through hands-on classes and presentations by Native American tradition bearers, artisans, and experts on Native American culture.  The workshop begins Saturday, March 5 with registration from 8 to 8:45 a.m.  The Welcome Circle will begin at 8:45 a.m., followed by workshop classes from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  A special Saturday evening program includes dinner and a presentation that will explore the question of the validity of art by native artists who have adopted Euro-American artistic traditions and/or create new ways of using traditional art forms.  On Sunday, March 6, workshop classes continue form 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  The weekend activities conclude with a Closing Circle at 1 p.m. Sunday. 

A variety of classes are planned for the weekend.  Participants may attend a presentation on searching their Native American ancestry or sign up for one of these hands-on sessions:  learning to bead a tiny bottle for essential oils, etc. using the peyote stitch, constructing a cell phone case or glasses case from corn husks, or making earrings or a pin, carved from bone and then painted.  Class sizes are limited.  Only one hands-on class or the lecture class may be taken.  Class instruction time is approximately 10 hours.  The minimum age for workshop participants is 12.

The workshop fee is $50 per person for IHS or NCGLNAC members and $55 for non-members and includes registration for one workshop session and the Saturday evening presentation.  Each participant will also pay a small materials supply fee (from $10 to $20) directly to the class tradition bearer (instructor) at the beginning of the first class session.  On Saturday, participants may purchase lunches from the IHS Stardust Terrace Café (reasonable and very good), bring a sack lunch, or dine at nearby restaurants.  A catered meal is planned for Saturday evening at an additional cost of $14 per person, including tax and gratuities.  Make registrations and dinner reservations payable to the Indiana Historical Society.  Materials must be received by the Indiana Historical Society, Public Programs/Native American Workshop, 450 W. Ohio St., Indianapolis, IN 46202 by February 18, 2005.   Registrations received after February 18, 2005 will be charged a late fee of $5.00.   After February 18, 2005, contact the IHS Welcome Center at 317-232-1882 to find out if class spaces are still available. 

A limited number of $50 scholarships for Native Americans are available from NCGLNAC.  To request a scholarship application, contact Linda Andrews, 21 McCutcheon Court South, Lafayette, IN 47909; phone 765-474-1045; email linda.andrews@ncglnac.com.  Deadline for scholarship requests is February 18, 2005. 

March is a busy time for conventions, sporting and special events in the Indianapolis area.  Workshop participants are encouraged to make hotel reservations early.  Special room rates for workshop participants are available from the Clarion Inn and Suites Northwest, 7001 Corporate Drive, Indianapolis.   The hotel is about a 15-minute drive from downtown Indianapolis.   To receive the special room rate ($60/night, plus tax, for a standard room or a limited number of mini-suites) call the hotel at 317-298-3700 and mention your participation in the Indiana Historical Society/National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture workshop when making your reservations.  These special rates are for one to four persons per room and include a deluxe continental breakfast.  These special rates are available only until February 18, 2005.  After that date, normal room rates (from $87/night plus tax) apply.

For more information, contact the IHS Welcome Center at 317-232-1882 or check the Society’s website at www.indianahistory.org or the NCGLNAC website at www.ncglnac.com.  The NCGLNAC workshop Chair is Kay Neumayr and may be contacted at 765-572-2574 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.  The Indiana History Center is accessible to those with physical disabilities.  If you require special accommodations, please let us know in advance.  Phone 317-233-5659; fax 317-234-0427; or email Melissa Dix at mdix@indianahistory.org.

WORKSHOP SESSIONS
Peyote Beaded Mini-Bottle 
Robin McBride Scott, Cherokee descent from New Castle, Indiana, will teach this class.  Her students will bead a 1 ½” glass bottle using the peyote stitch (covering the entire bottle) and size 13 seed beads.  The tiny bottle can be made into a necklace, holding essential oils, if desired, thereby using a traditional beading stitch to create a modern item.  The peyote stitch, once learned, can be used to cover many modern items including key chains, lighters, and traditional items such as feathers.  Students should bring small scissors, pencil and paper.  The materials fee of $20 covers all other supplies.

Corn Husk Cell Phone or Glasses Case 
Dani Tippmann, Miami of Indiana from Columbia City will teach her students to make a cell phone or glasses case from gathered corn husks.  They will work with traditional materials to make a modern convenience.  A cultural item such as corn husks fitting into everyday life will sometimes give that ‘grounded’ feeling that everyone needs in day-to-day living.  Students will weave corn husks in a traditional way to make a bag about 6”x2”x2”.  Students will work with natural dyes to add color to the corn husks.   After weaving, the bag will be lined with cloth and decorated on the outside with little gifts from grandmother earth.   Students should bring scissors.  A materials fee of $10 will cover all other supplies.

Carved Bone Pin or Earrings 
Craig White, from Thorntown, will teach his students to make a pin or pair of earrings, carved from bone, using a Dremel tool, thereby making a traditional item using modern methods.  The carved earrings or pin will then be painted to resemble eagle, hawk, cardinal, blue jay or other feathers or students may bring a color sketch of their own feather design.  Students that have access to a Dremel or Foredom carving tool and a selection of bits should bring them to class.  A materials fee of $15 covers the use of Craig’s tools and bits and all other supplies necessary to complete the project.  

Searching Your Native American Ancestry 
Dr. Elizabeth Glenn, Professor Emeritus of Anthropology, Ball State University, will begin this class Saturday morning with a focus on tribal movements and ethno history of the area’s tribes.  Rebecca Hartleroad, Cherokee descent from Auburn, Indiana, will focus Saturday afternoon and Sunday morning on research methods that her extensive genealogical experience indicates can be successful.  Searching Native American ancestry is much more difficult than other genealogical research.  Typical records and search methods are missing, inaccurate or non-existent for Native Americans.   The IHS Computer Lab will be utilized for this class.  Students should bring the names, birth, marriage and death dates of their intended research subjects, if known.  The materials fee is $5 per presenter ($10 total).

SATURDAY EVENING PRESENTATION 
“The Old and the New:  Is It Traditional? Contemporary? Or a Different Form of the Same Message?” 
Robin McBride Scott will explore the questions of the validity of art by Native artists who have adopted Euro-American artistic traditions, and/or have created new ways of using traditional art forms.  Mrs. Scott’s presentation will begin at 7 p.m. at the Indiana History Center.  There is no additional charge for this program and it is open to the public.  An optional dinner will be served immediately preceding Mrs. Scott’s presentation at a cost of $14 per person, including tax and gratuities.  Advance reservations are required for the dinner, but not the free program. 

ABOUT THE PRESENTERS 
Robin McBride Scott is an award-winning contemporary artist and illustrator and a traditional Native artist, consultant, presenter and educator.  She has been recognized for her outstanding porcupine quillwork, moose hair embroidery, ribbon work, bead work, river cane basketry and gourds.  Mrs. Scott’s work is collected and exhibited in private collections, universities and museums nationwide Eiteljorg Museum of American Indians and Western Art in Indianapolis.  She has a BFA from Ball state University with minors in Native American Studies and Metalsmithing.

Dani Tippmann is a descendant of Acque-nack-qua, the father of Little Turtle.  She actively helps with the Mihsihkinaahkwa Pow Wow in Columbia City every August.   Mrs. Tippmann has a BS from Indiana University and is working toward a Native American Studies Certificate.  She and Miami Sue Lester just authored and published the first of a series of children’s books about Miami culture, entitled Little Heron at Seven Pillars.  Her knowledge of plants has been collected over the years from tribal members and elders, including her mother and aunts.

Craig White was about 5 when his father began teaching him wood carving.  He wood carves primarily large animals like moose, elk, bear and wolves but also carves figures, spoons, ladles and bowls.  He has carved ceremonial pieces for the Native American Church and many items used in dance regalia.  Several years ago he began carving bone into earrings, pendants and tie slides.  Several of Mr. White’s pieces are displayed at the Southern Plains Indian Museum and the Gilcrease Museum in Oklahoma and in private collections.

Dr. Elizabeth Glenn is the author of several books and papers and is known for her considerable knowledge on the Fur Trade and its effects on the Native American populations.  Her understanding of the pre-contact and historical tribes of the Great Lakes area is extensive.  Although she is now retired from Ball State’s Department of Anthropology, Dr. Glenn is in demand as a resource and lecturer on the ethno history of the Great Lakes tribes and their ancestors.   She holds bachelors and masters degrees from Indiana University in Zoology and Physics and her PhD in Anthropology.

Rebecca Hartleroad and her mother began tracing their own Cherokee heritage in Ohio and Indiana over ten years ago.  Because Rebecca’s husband Jay and her children are Miami, she has done more extensive research into Miami genealogy.  Mrs. Hartleroad has not only researched the immediate family but has included many generations of extended family.  She finds genealogical research fascinating and something she has to at times reluctantly put aside because of family and work responsibilities.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

REGISTRATION FORM

SPRING 2005 NATIVE AMERICAN ARTS AND CRAFTS WORKSHOP

Class sizes are limited and filled on a first-come-first-served basis.  The deadline for registration is February 18, 2005.  A registration confirmation will be sent.  Cancellation received after February 18, 2005 cannot be refunded.

Name (for name badge) _______________________________________________________________________________

Guest(s) (for name badge) _____________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________________________

City ____________________________________________________ State ____________ Zip ______________________

Daytime phone number (_________) ____________________Email____________________________________________

Price per Person 


Number 


Amount
Registration Fee


      $50 member/$55 non-member

______


$______

Saturday Evening Meal


      $14



______


$______








TOTAL

______


$______

Workshop Class Preference
Please list a first and second choice for each participant included on this registration form.

First Choice for Class* ________________________________________________________________________________

Second Choice for Class* ______________________________________________________________________________

* Each participant will pay a materials fee to the class instructor.

Payment Method
______ Check (Make checks payable to the Indiana Historical Society)

______ Visa

______ Master Card

______ Discover

______American Express

Card number __________________________________________________________ Expiration date _________________

Signature ___________________________________________________________________________________________

Mail to:  Indiana Historical Society, Public Programs/Native American Workshop, 450 W. Ohio St., Indianapolis, IN 46202-3269.
About NCGLNAC

  The National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. was formed in May 2001 as a not-for-profit 501(c)3 organization.  The Center is composed of Native and non-Native members whose mission is to continue and preserve traditional Great Lakes Native American art, history and culture by helping pass those traditions on to Native People and by educating the general public about the importance of Great Lakes Native peoples, their art, history and culture.

  The Center has no political agenda.  Our focus is on education.  We have seen far too many of our treasured elders and tradition bearers begin their Spirit Journey without knowing who would carry on in their place.  Additionally, we know too many Native people who are displaced from their tribal land-base and separated from their traditional tribal cultures. 
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National Center for Great Lakes

Native American Culture, Inc.

P.O. Box 1063

Portland, IN 47371

www.ncglnac.com
ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED
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  Over the past 15 years, the Center’s tribal elders, tradition bearers and members have been presenting at workshops, symposia, university classrooms, conferences, powwows, elementary schools, libraries and other cultural and educational events.  We look forward to helping Native peoples, urban cultural centers, universities, public and private elementary and secondary schools, elderhostels and the general public raise their awareness and understanding of the cultural heritage and history of Great Lakes Native peoples in an inviting, comfortable place with a friendly learning environment.

  The Jay County Fair Board has generously offered to NCGLNAC over 32 acres of beautiful, wooded land, complete with pond and wetlands, located just north of the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland.

  If you would like to know more about NCGLNAC or receive membership information, please log on to our website at http:/www.ncglnac.com or contact us at P.O. Box 1063, Portland, IN 47371. 
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